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AMENDMENT TO SEX DISCRIMINATION ACT

Federal Cabinet today considered the implications of the Federal Court decision in
McBain v the State of Victoria.

In that case the Court held that Victorian legislation restricting IVF treatment to
women who were married and living with their husband on a genuine domestic basis or
living with a man in a defacto relationship was inconsistent with the Commonwealth
Sex Discrimination Act, and as a consequence, was invalid under Section 109 of the
Constitution.

The Government has decided to amend the Sex Discrimination Act so as to permit
any State to legislate to the effect of the Victorian Act under consideration in the
McBain case.

In considering the matter, Cabinet had before it advice from both the Solicitor-

General and the Chief General Counsel. Both were of the view that the decision of
the Federal Court in the McBain case represented a correct interpretation of the law
and that, as a consequence, the chances of an appeal succeeding were quite remote.

This issue primarily involves the fundamental right of a child within our society to
have the reasonable expectation, other things being equal, of the care and affection of
both a mother and a father.

This motivation no doubt lay behind the Victorian
legislation.

It is the Government's view that the Sex Discrimination Act was never intended to
prevent States legislating to restrict IVF procedures to married women or those
women living with a man in a defacto relationship.

Some States of Australia have legislation to this effect. Others do not.

The Commonwealth does not have constitutional power to directly
legislate in relation to the availability of IVF procedures.

If Parliament approves the Government's proposed amendment then it
will be open to other States, if they choose, to enact legislation similar
to the Victorian

legislation. -
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